
 

 

May 28, 2025 

 

PCRB Circular #1826 

To All Members of the PCRB: 

Re: Resources Available for New Reporting Requirements For Pennsylvania 
Indemnity Data Call  

The Pennsylvania Compensation Rating Bureau (PCRB) announces that resources are now 
available to assist carriers in complying with the new reporting requirement for six additional 
fields in the Quarterly Record of the Indemnity Data Call, as announced in PCRB Informational 
Bulletin #023. 

The Indemnity Data Call Manual has been republished to include these new reporting 
requirements for the Pennsylvania Indemnity Data Call. The additional fields are as follows: 

• Classification Code 
• Return to Work Date  
• Zip Code of Injury Site 
• Number of Dependents 
• Exposure State 
• Indemnity Claim Code 

Minor housekeeping and editorial changes have also been made, and all changes are 
highlighted in green within the Manual.  The edit matrix and record layout have been updated 
accordingly.  These resources can be found on PCRB’s website under Indemnity in the Data 
Reporting section. 

Changes to the reporting requirements for the Pennsylvania Indemnity Data Call will begin with 
4th quarter 2025 transactional data due to PCRB by March 31, 2026. Mandatory testing for all 
data reporters is required to ensure a smooth transition and must be completed by December 
31, 2025.  

For any inquiries or clarification regarding these updates, please reach out to Megan Ozlek, 
Senior Data Analyst, at mozlek@pcrb.com. We appreciate your cooperation in implementing 
these enhancements to the Pennsylvania Indemnity Data Call reporting process. 
 

William Taylor  
President 
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